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Important dates-Autumn Term 
2021 

September 13th – After School Clubs 
start 

September 30th – Y3 Rock Workshop 

October 8th—Hello Yellow Day—all  
children wear yellow 

October 15th – Harvest Festival for 
Parents via video 

October 11th Bikeability for Y5 

October 22nd – End of the Half Term 

November 8th – Start of the New Half 
Term 

November 12th—Children in Need Day 

December 6th – Children go home after 
lunch. Parent consultations begin at 1:30 
for all children 

December 17th—Christmas Jumper Day 

December 20th – Christmas Shows for 
Parents via video 

December 21st – Last Day of the       
Autumn Term 

Please note all information regarding 
dates, policies and the curriculum can 
be found on our website at 
www.newcity.boleyntrust.org 

Head Teacher Update 
Dear parents and carers 
 
Thank you all so much for all your support to ensure that the start of the 
term has been really positive and smooth. The children have all settled in to 
their new classes and are focused on their learning.  
 
All the children look really smart in their school uniforms. It is great to 
see most children in black shoes, black trousers or skirt and red/white polo 
shirts. Please check our website for details of our uniform as well as what 
our PE kit looks like. The information can be found at 
www.newcity.boleyntrust.org 
 
 
Thank you to those parents who continue to wear a mask whilst on our 
school premises. Although it is not mandatory it is important that we    
continue to follow the Government guidance in busy areas: hands, space 
and face! Please encourage your children to wash their hands when they return from 
school! 
 
Although we cannot allow parents into the building for events during this term for health 
and safety reasons we hope to share with you videos of our Harvest festival and    
Christmas shows via the website. We will be holding our parent meetings via Google 
Meets on December 6th.  
 
We would be really grateful if you could complete the contact form that has been sent 
this week, so we have up to date contact details, in case we need to speak with you. 
 
Thank you 
Best wishes  
Mrs Stone 
Head Teacher 

Year 6 Transition to Secondary School 
Parents and carers of Y6 pupils 
You will be receiving a secondary school prospectus to support you in deciding which secondary school you would like your child 
to attend. The secondary schools are all hosting open days so please do attend them (dates for open days can be found in the 
prospectus https://www.newham.gov.uk/downloads/file/3662/we-are-going-to-secondary-school-autumn-2021-secondary-
composite-prospectus). A link to the prospectus can also be found on our website under admissions. 
 
The best way to apply is online via eadmissions.org.uk. You must submit your application by Sunday, 31 October 2021. Pages 76-
77 has lots of useful information about applying online.   
 
If you need any support with the application process then do email us on year6@newcity.boleyntrust.org.  
 



 

Week 3 Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday                 Friday 

 

Main Choice Vegetarian  
Tortilla Stack 

with Rice 

Chicken Sausage 
Roll with Wedges 

Roast Chicken with 
Roast Potatoes and 

Gravy 

Chicken, Lentil 
and Gravy Pie 
with Mashed 

Potatoes 

Fish In Batter with 
Chips 

Vegetarian Choice 

 

Meatballs in 
Tomato Sauce 

with Rice 

Vegetable and Bean 
Fajitas 

Mixed Vegetable Loaf 
with Roast Potatoes 

and Gravy 

Wholemeal    
Vegetable Pasta 

Bake 

BBQ Quorn and 
Chips 

Sides  

 

Broccoli  

Sweetcorn 

Garden Peas 

Carrots 

Carrot and Swede 
Mash 

Green Beans 

Cauliflower 

Baked Beans 

Garden Peas 

 

 

Dessert 

Rice Pudding 
with Mixed  

Berries 

Chocolate Sponge 
with Chocolate 

Sauce 

Fruit and Yoghurt 
Station 

Eves Pudding with 
Custard 

Pinwheel Cookie 

Jacket Potatoes, Salad Selection, Fresh Fruit and Yoghurt are available every day. Baguettes/Sandwiches are also available 

Star of the Week 

RG—  RS— 1F—Daniyal                 

1P– Junayed 1T–Elielson 2U-Rubab     
2B–Zak2D—Tianna 3K–Ayaa 3D– Zayan            
3G– Isiah      4M–Shayne 4T– Jasim 4P– Ishsan 
5Ra– Eshan   5S- Darius 5R—Zainab                
6J/F–Bobby 6C—Usman 6W– Aaminah           

6B—Daniel Learning Hub—
Elyona 

Mr Freeland’s Book Review 

When the Sky Falls 

It's 1940, and Joseph has been packed off to 
stay with Mrs F, a gruff woman with no great 
fondness for children. To Joseph's       
amazement, she owns the rundown city zoo 
where Joseph meets Adonis, a huge silverback    
gorilla. Adonis is ferociously strong and    
dangerous, but Joseph finds he has an       
affinity with the lonely beast. But when the 
bombs begin to fall, it is up to Joseph to 
guard Adonis's cage should 
it be damaged by a blast. 
Will Joseph be ready to pull 
the trigger if it comes to 
it? An extraordinary story 
with historical and family 
truth at its heart, that 
tells us as much about the 
present as the past.  

Summer Reading Challenge 
 

Before the summer holidays the children began 
their Summer Reading Challenge which chal-
lenged them to read six different books over the 
summer break. Don’t forget, it is still not too late 
to complete the challenge and if you already 
have, please return your pack to school as soon as 
you can so that Mr Freeland can prepare your 
prizes. You have until the end of September to 
complete and return your packs so get reading! 

 

Peer Mentors 

We are so pleased to announce that our Peer Mentors this year will be:  

In 6C: Ayra, Aminah, Areeza, Phoebe, Rhidhan, Simra and Usma 

In 6B: Anyaa, Brianna, Daniel, Diana, Jasmin, Milan, Promi and Sayma 

In 6W: Aaminah, Ahmed, Amara, Derek, 
Mahita, Manahil and Samuel 

In 6JF: Adina, Fahim, Nadia and Bobby 

The Peer Mentors work really hard 
throughout the school supporting all 
children during play and lunchtime, plus 
supporting our staff! Thank you for all 
you do! 

New Head Boy and Girl 

This week the children have been busy thinking about who will be our 
new Head Boy and Girl. The candidates are: Aminah, Ayra, Phoebe, 
Chanelle for Head Girl and Robert, Derek, Ayaan and Marius for Head 
Boy. 

They presented their 
pledges to the children 
during assembly on Friday. 
We should know who they 
are next week! 

 

Language of the Term 

On Friday in assembly  Usman and 
Ayra from 6C  launched our      
Language of the Term which is 
Hindi. Children will be greeting 
each other in Hindi during the 
term as well as learning other key 
phrases. 


